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Metropolitan King County Council
Growth Management and Unincorporated Areas Committee

	Agenda Item No.:
	2
	
	Name
	Rick Bautista

	Proposed Ordinance:
	2002-0051
	
	Date:
	February 5, 2002

	Attending:
	Caroline Whalen, Deputy Director, DDES
	
	
	


Subject:
A motion authorizing an amendment  King County's 2000 Law Enforcement Services Interlocal Agreement relating to the provision of fire investigation services to certain cities by the King County Department of Development and Environmental Services (DDES).

Background:  

For many years, King County had provided current expense (CX) funding to the Fire Marshal’s Office within DDES for fire investigation services for many smaller cities within the county.  In 1997, the Executive and the Fire Marshal’s Office began discussions with cities to secure funding from the cities to cover their respective share of the cost for fire investigation services.  Some cities opted to contract for these services from other larger cities or to train their own personnel.  

In 2000, fifteen cities agreed to share the costs to ensure the services of one full time, on-call investigator. Eleven of these cities (Burien, Carnation, Covington, Kenmore, Maple Valley, Newcastle, North Bend, Sammamish, SeaTac, Shoreline and Woodinville), that are signatories of the Law Enforcement Services Interlocal Agreement with the King County Sheriff, jointly contracted for their share of fire investigation service through an extension of that interlocal agreement.  Four cities (Black Diamond, Des Moines, Duvall and Pacific), that do not contract for the Sheriff’s services through that interlocal agreement, signed separate agreements with the county for their shares. 
The cities agreed to a pro-rata cost sharing to reimburse the County based on a methodology that averaged each city’s historical use of the County’s investigation services.  Each city pays for the service based on its percentage of use (compared to the other cities).  The cost-sharing figures are to be updated annually, as outlined in Exhibit G of the interlocal (Attachment 4), taking into consideration:

· a review of hours of investigation, and

· the number of incidents in the city. 

Summary:  

Motion 2002-0051 authorizes the Executive to execute an amendment to the 2000 Law Enforcement Services Interlocal Agreement to reflect actual average use of fire investigation for the past three years by each city covered by that interlocal, as shown on Exhibit B of the interlocal (Attachment 3). 

Note: While this motion is limited to the eleven cities subject to the interlocal agreement with the Sheriff, the other four cities have also agreed to the charges for 2002 reflected on Attachment 3. 

Attachments:

1. Proposed Motion 2002-0051

2. Amendment to the 2000 Interlocal Agreement

3. Cost and Contract Hour Allocation Table (Exhibit B of the 2000 Interlocal)

4. Arson Investigation Costing Model (Exhibit G of the 2000 Interlocal)

5. Arson Investigation Call-Out Protocols (Exhibit H of the 2000 Interlocal)
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